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Committee Purpose: 
The NCDA Career Services Provider Advisory Council is responsible for oversight of the NCDA Facilitating Career Development training program and curriculum. The council makes recommendations to the NCDA Board of 
Directors about all aspects of the training program including curriculum edits and updates, instructor registry and structure of training hierarchy (e.g., qualifications and requirements for master trainers, instructors, associated fees etc.), international concerns, training management, and ensuring the future growth of the program.
Committee Activities to Date  
Effectiveness of Instruction

· Council’s primary goal is to ensure quality and consistency of training and competency of instructors. Information derived from recent survey of instructors was shared at June 2018 meeting and will be used to develop new webinars.
· Initial webinar for instructors designed to share current information has been created and posted online. 
Updating FCD pages on NCDA website
· Calendar feature which promotes FCD courses offered has been revised to assist instructors in getting the word out. Also standardizing the pricing for courses posted on the NCDA FCD course calendar. This information was also shared with instructors via e-mail.
New SCDA Certification and Certification Process  
· Council members were briefed on the new School Career Development Associate (SCDA) certification and its development.
· Council will assist Commission as requested in promotion and collaboration.
· Staying informed of details of new certification process so we can share the information with others. 
Marketing of Curriculum/New Certification
· Networking meetings were conducted at conference for CCSPs/GCDFs, Instructors and Master Trainers. Information on the new curriculum and certification was shared. Table was also set up at conference to share information.
Council Viability/Member Management

· New procedure for selecting advisory council members has been developed.
· Due to changes in the mission of the Council and requirements for its members, vacancies will not be filled until Fall 2018. This will allow a new application to be developed. Recommendations to the Board will then be made. The Board will also approve the new Chair of the Council in the future.  

· Have developed new member orientation packet to facilitate transition of new members and established a transition protocol.
Training and Education Council Transition
· Council members were briefed on the proposed transition from the FCD Advisory Council to the Training and Education Council (TEC).
· Discussion ensued on the new roles and tasks that will be required for the Council to be effective.
Projected Plan/Work to be Completed through September 30, 2019
1) Develop a transition plan to the new TEC 2) Gain better understanding of the roles, tasks and collaboration that will be required by the transition 3) Revise application for members of TEC 4) Develop webinars for instructor training/updates 5) Develop platform for Continuing Education Units that will enable instructors to offer non-FCD courses to members for credit 6) Provide input on New Certifications and training requirements.
Budget Requests:

The Advisory Council requests continued full funding of two planning meetings per year and partial funding of a one-day meeting at the NCDA Global Conference. 

